
June 10, 2014 

Dear Sen. Dick Durbin, Sen. Mark Kirk, and our respective U.S. representatives, 

As religious leaders across Illinois, we answer the call to help our neighbors in need. Our 
faith communities are globally engaged, and we know U.S. policy plays a critical role in 
addressing human needs and fostering global development. Our faith compels us to support 
policy reforms to our nation’s international food aid that would enable us to: 

Ø feed millions more hungry people,  
Ø deliver life-saving food more quickly,  
Ø support vulnerable communities in becoming self-sufficient, and  
Ø better utilize taxpayer dollars.  

Reforming U.S. food aid is the right thing to do from both a moral and a fiscal standpoint. It 
is also in America’s self-interest, as it would do more to foster peace, stability and goodwill 
toward our nation and would support the development of new trade partners and consumers 
for U.S. products.  

As you debate legislation and cast votes in Congress, we ask you to keep poor and hungry 
people at the forefront of your heart and mind, and we ask you to support the following 
reforms to our international food aid: 

1. Improve flexibility and efficiency, so we can more effectively respond to hunger. 
2. Enhance nutritional quality, so vulnerable populations (such as very young children) 

receive what they need to thrive. 
3. Protect food aid funding, so policy improvements lead to more lives saved. 

We specifically call on you to remove “Section 318” of H.R. 4005, the Coast Guard 
and Maritime Transportation Act of 2014, which would increase shipping restrictions for 
U.S. food aid. This provision would make our food aid less efficient, increasing shipping 
costs by more than $75 million per year. The additional cost would be taken directly out of 
our nation’s food aid programs—literally out of the mouths of 2 million men, women and 
children. Both U.S. taxpayers and hungry people would lose from this unjust provision, and 
it must be removed. 

We look forward to staying in communication as you consider U.S. food aid, and we are 
praying for you as you make these and other critical decisions in the months ahead. 

With hope,  

 

 

To add your signature, send your title, name, congregation and email address to 
zschmidt@bread.org.  

 



Rev. Betty Jo Birkhahn-Rommelfanger 
Incarnation United Methodist Church, Arlington Heights 

Rev. Ouk-Yean Kim Jueng 
First United Methodist Church, Arlington Heights 

Br. John Eustice, C.S.V. 
Viatorian Community, Arlington Heights 

Rev. R. Adam Berndt 
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, Arlington Heights 

The Rev. Dr. Rex E. Piercy 
Congregational United Church of Christ, Arlington Heights 

Rev. John Van Wiel, C.S.V. 
Viatorian Community, Arlington Heights 

Rev. Jeffrey L. Phillips 
St. John United Church of Christ, Arlington Heights 

The Rev. N. Eileen Harris, Member 
Lutheran Church of the Atonement, Barrington 

Rev. Paul D. Carlson 
New Life Lutheran Church, Bolingbrook 

Rev. Debbie Blue (member) 
Community Covenant Church, Calumet Park 

Br. Michael Gosch, C.S.V. 
Viatorian Community, Chicago 

Fr. Jim Hoffman, O.F.M. 
St. Peter’s Catholic Church, Chicago 

Rev. David Swanson 
New Community Covenant Church, Chicago 

Rev. Lois McCullen Parr 
Broadway United Methodist Church, Chicago 

Rev. Reginald Mortha, Staff Chaplain 
Sinai Health System, Chicago 

The Rev. Dr. Elizabeth Palmer 
Augustana Lutheran Church of Hyde Park, Chicago 

Rev. Craig Mueller 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, Chicago 



Rev. Dr. Roger A. Willer, Director for Theological Ethics 
Office of the Presiding Bishop, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, Chicago 

Rev. Mark R. Francis, C.S.V., President 
Catholic Theological Union, Chicago 

Rev. James Andrews 
Calvary Lutheran Church, Chicago 

Rev. C. Gregory Jones, C.S.V. 
Viatorian Missions, Chicago 

Inez Torres Davis, Director for Justice 
Women of the ELCA, Chicago 

Aaron Searles, Executive Pastor 
Christian Fellowship Church, Crystal Lake 

The Rev. Dr. Suzan Hawkinson 
First Presbyterian Church, Deerfield 

The Rev. William D. Roberts 
St. Gregory’s Episcopal Church, Deerfield 

Mary Ann Spina, Pastoral Associate 
Holy Cross Catholic Church, Deerfield 

Cantor Ross Wolman 
Congregation B’nai Jehoshua Beth Elohim, Deerfield 

Rev. Joy Myers, Associate Pastor 
First Presbyterian Church, Edwardsville 

Rev. Keith Fry 
Christ the Lord Lutheran Church, Elgin 

Rev. Timothy Brown 
Trinity Lutheran Church, Evanston 

Rabbi Wendi Geffen 
North Shore Congregation Israel, Glencoe 

Rabbi Lisa S. Greene 
North Shore Congregation Israel, Glencoe 

Rabbi Bruce Elder 
Congregation Hakafa, Glencoe 

Rabbi Isaac Serotta 
Lakeside Congregation, Highland Park 



Cantor Vicky Glikin 
Congregation Solel, Highland Park 

Rev. Richard Holmer 
St. James Lutheran Church, Lake Forest 

Rev. Christine Meyer 
Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit, Lincolnshire 

Rev. Linnea Wilson 
St. Mark Lutheran Church, Mount Prospect 

Rev. Mark Juliot, Missions Pastor 
Alleluia! Lutheran Church, Naperville 

Rev. David L. Miller 
St. Timothy Lutheran Church, Naperville 

The Rev. Mark Winters 
First Congregational United Church of Christ, Naperville 

Rev. Jon Dumpys, Associate Pastor 
Our Saviours Lutheran Church, Naperville 

Rev. PJ Malin, Teaching Pastor 
Good Shepherd Church, Naperville 

Rev. Shannon LeMaster-Smith, Deacon 
Northbrook United Methodist Church, Northbrook 

Rev. John Berg 
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, Northbrook 

Rev. Belinda Chandler, Associate Priest 
St. Giles Episcopal Church, Northbrook 

Rabbi Nina J. Mizrahi, Community Rabbi 
Northbrook 

Sr. Rose Therese Nolta, SSpS 
Holy Spirit Missionary Sisters, Northfield 

Rev. Clint Collins, Transitional Pastor 
St. Peter Community Church, Northfield 

Rev. Nancy Goede 
Mt. Zion Lutheran Church, Oak Lawn 

Rabbi Max Weiss 
Oak Park Temple, Oak Park 



Rabbi Robin Damsky 
West Suburban Temple Har Zion, River Forest 

The Rev. Dr. Eric Lemonholm 
Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd, Rockford 

Rabbi Amy L. Memis-Foler 
Temple Judea Mizpah, Skokie 

Heather Larson, Executive Pastor 
Willow Creek Community Church, South Barrington 

Rev. Joshua Ebener 
St. Andrew Lutheran Church, West Chicago 

Rev. Mark Williamson, Associate Pastor 
St. Paul Lutheran Church, Wheaton 

Rev. Brian C. Smith 
Trinity United Methodist Church, Wilmette 

Rev. Erin Raska, Associate Pastor 
First Presbyterian Church, Wilmette 

Rabbi Sam Gordon 
Congregation Sukkat Shalom, Wilmette 

Rev. Dr. William A. Mueller 
Winnetka Congregational Church, Winnetka 

 

 

 


